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A committee of The Regents of the University of California has confirmed action to proceed with the
development of the general campus site at La Jolla selected last May, President Clark Kerr announced in
Berkeley today.

After selection of this site, the question was raised among The Regents as to whether the noise from aircraft
using the Miramar Naval Air Station would interfere with educational activities of a campus at that site.

In a meeting of the Grounds and Buildings Committee of The Regents at Davis on Friday, October 23rd, The
Regents considered studies made of noise from aircraft in the area. They decided that noise was not a prohibitive
problem, and confirmed the action of May to develop the site. This action made it unnecessary to bring the matter
up before the full Board.


